January 14, 2010

Dr. Margaret A Hamburg, Commissioner

U.S. Food and Drug Administration

10903 New Hampshire Ave.

Silver Spring, MD 20993

Dear Dr. Margaret A. Hamburg, FDA Commissioner:

Hello, my name is Emily Orellana and I am a junior at Rainshadow Community Charter High School. Recently in my farm class we watched the movie Food, Inc. This opened my eyes to many ways that the food industries keep consumers coming back for more. All the while keeping them as blind as they can to what exactly is in their food, where it came from, and how healthy it really is for them.

In 1964 Surgeon General Dr. Luther L. Terry published an article about the dangers smoking cigarettes has on a person’s health. The following year this report came, Congress passed the Cigarette Labeling and Advertising Act that says every cigarette pack must have a warning label on its side stating “Cigarettes may be hazardous to your health.” It is now common knowledge in our society that cigarette smoked has been linked to various cancers, shortened life spans, heart problems, etc. I have stated these facts to make the connection that although we have found that an alarming rate of health epidemics have been researched to show that they are due in part to the toxic foods we eat, not once have I seen a warning label on a food item. Food items that have been chemically enhanced, genetically modified, grown with pesticides, and fed with antibiotics raise a red flag to me. How good for our bodies can these foods really be? To label one product that has been proved to be extremely dangerous to someone’s wellbeing, and not others, seems contradictory and counter-productive. If warning labels are to be put on alcohol and cigarettes, products that can and in frequent cases do lead to death, than why not put them on the foods that do the same? High fructose corn syrup, trans fats, and high levels of sodium are becoming more known to bring on obesity, diabetes, heart disease, heart attacks, shortened life spans, etc. Do these problems sound as if they were brought on because of eating nutritious foods?
To ensure a nation is happy, they must first be healthy. Our ignorance has not brought us bliss, but instead suffering and unfulfilled lives. I believe that the placement of warning labels on unsafe foods could show a turn around in the horrifying statistics of people in hospitals because of the diseases caused by what foods they are “nurturing” their bodies with. Thank you for taking the time out to consider my opinions. I appreciate it very much and would enjoy hearing back from you.

Sincerely,

Emily Orellana

Rainshadow Community Charter High School

121 Vesta St.

Reno, NV 89501 

